
CONVERSATION PIECE
JOSEPHINUM ACADEMY OF THE SACRED HEART

IN THIS ISSUE: ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE AND NEW WAYS TO GET INVOLVED

FALL 2022

CHARTING A
NEW COURSE Page 8



OUR LEADERS

2 •  Conversation Piece Fall 2022

Dear Josephinum Academy community, 

First and foremost, thank you for supporting our belief that every student is worthy of an excellent 
education and believing in our vision of every young person having the opportunity to pursue their 
goals and ambitions. As we open this school year, gratitude continues to be one of our dominant 
themes—and we are so thankful for each and every one of you. 

We all know how challenging the last few years have been. From the pandemic to social unrest to 
political unease to economic struggles to the constantly changing landscape of virtual and in-
person learning and work, we have been through so much. 

Through it all, we have held tightly to hope. And through it all, God has been faithful and blessed our 
community.

Here at Josephinum Academy, we have a constant reminder that despite the challenges around 
us, the future is bright. It’s in the smiles of our students. It’s in their bold dreams, audacious 
aspirations, and yearnings for a good and impactful life.  

We see endless potential. We see limitless possibilities. And so we are emboldened to invest in 
our students—to see them grow and succeed; to support and encourage them; and to assure 
them that they are loved, they are worthy, and that a whole community stands with them. Our 
hope for them is that they will find their path forward, with confidence and courage, and develop a 
clear and strong voice that advocates for themselves, their families, and their communities.

Most of all, we want Josephinum to become a place defined by this hope and promise. A place 
overflowing with opportunities. A place where girls become accomplished and confident young 
women who are stepping up to become the leaders, changemakers, and visionaries of tomorrow.

We invite you to be part of this powerful story by investing in these talented young people, 
championing their dreams, and encouraging them as they chart their paths forward. We cannot 
wait to see what they build, create, and discover—and we are so grateful to be inspired by them. 
Will you join us? 

With gratitude, 

President Richard McMenamin			   Principal Colleen Schrantz
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These statistics are reflective of the 2021-2022 school year

OUR 
IMPACT

45 Zip Codes

134 Students

7:1 Student-to-
Teacher ratio

880 Service Hours

$2.4M
Scholarships and Financial Aid

African-American

Multiracial

American Indian

White

20 Clubs and
Activities

Pacific Islander

Hispanic/Latina

34%

48% 1%

1% 11%

4%
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When sisters Maya and Maite Carreto Silva were 
four years old, their parents decided it was time they 
learned the three most-spoken languages in the 
world. With Spanish and English already covered at 
home, they started studying Mandarin.

“We were not iPad kids,” Maite laughs. “We read a 
lot of books.” Growing up in Pilsen with their parents, 
cousins, and chihuahua, their home vibrated with life 
and learning. The twins, in spite of their abundant 
distinctions, both developed a gift for languages and 
a passion for reading.

When their teachers suggested they study at The 
Jo for high school, their parents were won over by 
the educational rigor and the multicultural, warm 
community.

As freshmen, Maya and Maite had to learn more 
about their own learning styles—and how to make 
a new school work for them. Maya advises new 
students to “know what you need from the school, 
and you will know how hard you need to push 
yourself.” And in her experience, Josephinum 
Academy will meet you right where you are. 

Both students are now thriving with a diverse 
selection of academic and extracurricular interests. 
Maya loves her survey of literature and creative 
writing classes, and participates in Mass choir, guitar 
performance, and creative writing club, in addition to 
her honors classes. She looks forward to having even 
more freedom to choose her classes in the coming 
years, especially the intensive history classes that are 
famous for making the sophomores want to “run and 
hide.”

Maite also loves history and their survey of literature 
class, but prefers to exercise her writing skills by 
penning an advice column for the school newspaper. 
Her academic dream is to turn her experience at The 
Jo into a degree from Yale—and while it feels like a 
bold, audacious goal, her experience has taught her 
that it’s best to be open to possibilities. 

"Have an open mind,” she advises new students. 
“Don't set hard, solid expectations when you get into 
the school. That's the beauty of Josephinum—it 
defies expectations."

MEET THE 
CARRETO 
SILVA  
SISTERS
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LEARNING SCIENCE WITH NANCY TO
Before becoming a teacher, Nancy To spent hours 

as a pharmacy technician speaking with unhappy 
patients in a cramped space. When she explored 
the steps required to be a pharmaceutical sales 
representative, she ended up devoting eight stressful 
months to sales at a paper company.

Then Nancy began to recollect her childhood. 
She remembered playing with her big family full 
of cousins: "I used to build things like kites with 
chopsticks and newspapers, and I also used to 
boss them around a lot and try to teach them," she 
remembers. 

Eventually, Nancy allowed that same pursuit of 
joyful play and hands-on learning to bring her to 
teaching—which opened the door to 10 wonderful 
years as part of the faculty at Josephinum Academy.

“For me,” Nancy says, “it’s been amazing, just because 
I feel like the students here are really authentic.”

Nancy also loves being part of such a dynamic and 
intelligent team of educators at The Jo. "We're not just 
teachers—we're experts in our field[s]," Nancy says. 

Throughout her tenure, she has taught biology, 
chemistry, and physics at The Jo. Now, she is leading 
the science department and Dean of Instruction. She 
continues to learn something new from her students 
every day. 

During the months of virtual school, it was hard for 
Nancy’s students to engage in virtual labs, which just 
couldn’t replace the real thing. She confessed her 
relief at seeing students in person again. Students 
and teachers, she insists, offer one another a mutual 
comfort produced through a consistent presence in 
each other’s lives. And much of what Nancy learns 
from her students does not involve classwork. 

When she thinks about her students, dozens of 
characteristics come to mind. Creative. Driven. 
Funny. But when asked about one of the biggest 
things she’s learned from them, she says, "I think 
something that I take away from the students is just 
how brave they are.”
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MONIQUE NORINGTON-JOSEPH 
BRINGS VIBRANT OPPORTUNITIES 
TO THE JO

When Monique Norington-Joseph’s grandparents 
told her where she would be attending high school, 
she was not thrilled, to say the least. 

"I found out that it was an all-girls school—I don't 
think I talked to them for like six months," she 
recollects, laughing.

Now serving as The Jo’s Director of Student Life and 
Partnerships, Monique, Class of 1992, has returned 
to her alma mater with a different perspective. "It 
ended up being the best opportunity that shaped and 
directed my life," she says.

Born to a teen mom and raised by her grandparents 
on the West Side of Chicago, Monique developed new 
perspectives and values at Josephinum Academy.

She credits the Sisters of Christian Charity, who 
directed her Catholic education, with first teaching her 
the importance of academics and social justice. The 
former, she asserts, is the reason she attended the 
University of Illinois and later earned a masters degree 
from DePaul University. The latter developed her 
compassion. 

Monique launched her career in corporate branding 
and marketing, then started her own business, became 

a mom, and wrote several children’s books. Then, she 
decided it was time for her life to pivot again. Monique 
moved back to Illinois in June 2021 and was recruited 
to apply for a position at The Jo. 

"I said, ‘This is an opportunity for me to pay it 
forward and love “my” school.' I always attribute a lot 
of my passion to my foundation at Josephinum." 

Today, much of her work revolves around community 
partnerships and student leadership. But she also 
enjoys teaching students life skills—like the power of 
networking and how to make the most of their own 
Josephinum experiences. 

"I understand these young women because I 
was once in their shoes walking these same halls. I 
believe in the power of education and Josephinum is 
the pathway to a very bright future. I know what is 
possible with a Josephinum education.”

This summer, eight students participated in our 

intensive, four-week Josephinum Ambassadors 

Council (JAC) Summer Leadership Program. Through 

workshops focused on personal and professional 

development, community service, and mentorship, 

students were empowered as school leaders and 

prepared to serve as Josephinum's ambassadors in 

the year ahead. 

AND LEADERSHIP
Student LifeStudent Life



AALIYAH AND VERONICA

7josephinum.org  •  

Theater at The Jo was the highlight of Aaliyah’s 
day, offering her both playful creative expression 
and the chance to make new friends. "I really liked it 
because it helped me to develop some of my social 
and communication skills,” she says. “It also got me 
closer to some of the people I didn't expect to."

Her friend Veronica came into Josephinum 
Academy of the Sacred Heart her freshman year 
with a horrible case of stage fright—but today, she 
speaks with animation and confidence about her 
experience and ideas. And she knows she’s not the 
only one. "It's kind of amazing to see these girls 
come really shy,” she says. “But then the years 
pass by, they just get so confident."

Veronica and Aaliyah also share a host of other 
interests and clubs, from softball, to bowling club, 
to the National Honor Society. Both students see 
their extracurriculars as opportunities for fun and 
exploration—and a chance to build skills they 
can use elsewhere. Aaliyah, who loves math and 
numbers, hopes to attend mortuary school and 
use her analytical mind to help others. Veronica 

hopes to pursue a career that combines her skills 
in data analysis with her gift for person-to-person 
communication.

Both students attribute their range of interests 
and developed confidence to the teachers and 
staff supporting them. "All our teachers are super 
understanding and super supportive," Veronica 
mentions, describing times when teachers supported 
students by attending performances, being flexible 
with deadlines, and even providing hygiene products. 
For Aaliyah, who had the idea for a student tennis 
program, her teacher’s willingness to help with her 
vision was incredibly important to her.

"I feel like it's so cliche to be like 'we're a big family,’ 
but it's true," Veronica says.

BRIGHT HOUR
ProjectProject

Project Bright Hour is a new eight-week, paid 

internship for rising Juniors and Seniors. Students 

spent the summer researching the top business 

professionals in Chicago and learned to work in 

Salesforce. In the process of completing tasks that 

will benefit the future of Josephinum Academy, 

they also learned more about the careers of 

successful Chicagoans and built skills that will 

serve them throughout their future endeavors. 
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CHARTING A NEW COURSE
SISTERS HERU AND LYDIA SHARE 
THEIR STORY AS REFUGEES  
    In 2011, the simmering conflict between Eritrea 
and Ethiopia flared up once again with a series of 
incidents along their shared border. The onset of 
violence prompted thousands of families—including 
sisters Heru and Lydia—to pack their things and 
seek safety in Ethiopia. 

Although their maternal grandmother had ties to 
Ethiopia, their family only had citizenship in Eritrea. 
Given that the political conflict created mistrust 
between the two nations, the family was surprised 
at how warmly they were received. “The Tigray 
people were very generous, very awesome people,” 
Heru explains. “They opened their houses to 
Eritrean people. Even though we were still in conflict 
and we never lived with each other, they still opened 
their doors for us.” The girls called the refugee 
camp where they lived “a little city” decked out with 
cafes and amenities for the displaced community. 
And for almost six years, this little city was their 
home.

Then Heru and Lydia’s family received word that 
they were moving to Chicago. 

The moves, first from Eritrea to Ethiopia, and 
then from Ethiopia to America, each posed unique 
challenges. In Ethiopia, the girls had to get used 

to walking long distances for water that was once 
available by tap. But during the move to America, 
the biggest challenge was cultural integration. 

In 8th grade, Lydia’s teacher observed how shy 
she was in the face of so many adjustments, so 
she recommended that Lydia consider Josephinum 
Academy of the Sacred Heart for high school. It 
seemed like a great fit for her—a diverse student 
body, small class sizes, and lots of opportunities to 
grow. 

At The Jo, her confidence and comfort 
blossomed. She loved her Spanish and computer 
science classes, and she enjoyed making friends 
while playing sports like badminton. When it was 
Heru’s turn to attend high school, she followed her 
sister to The Jo. 

Heru found her own passions playing volleyball 
and in math class. “When it comes to English, it’s all 
about how you see things,” she explains. “But with 
math, everybody comes up with the same answer.”

According to Heru, the best part of Josephinum 
is “the connection…Every time [people] talk about 
Josephinum—that's what they talk about." 

And it’s not just a connection between students. 
Teachers are invested, too—paying attention to 
students’ personal and academic interests. 

"They want you to learn, but at the same time they 
care about how you are personally," she explains.
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Arrupe College
Aurora University
Clark Atlanta University 
Columbia College (Chicago)

DePaul University 
Dominican University 
Illinois College 
Louisiana State University
Loyola University Chicago

North Carolina A&T University 
North Park University 
Saint Xavier University 
Savannah College of Art & Design 

University of Chicago
University of Illinois at Chicago 
University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign
University of Wisconsin (Milwaukee) 
Western Illinois University

Members of the Class of 2022 are currently studying at:

For Lydia, her academic dreams have been 
inspired by the people she misses in Eritrea—
including her late landlady and close friend. 

“She used to work in a hospital. She’s like my 
favorite person in the world. I used to call her my 
grandma for like nine to ten years—she was so fun 
and humble.” 

Now Lydia is following in her footsteps. She 
graduated from Josephinum Academy in 2022 and 
is attending Aurora University’s nursing program, 
with plans to help those around her—just like all the 
people who helped her along the way.

Heru is excited for her future, too. This summer, 
she participated in the Project Bright Hour summer 
internship—an incredible opportunity to build 
her skills and add professional experience to 
her resume. Now, she is looking forward to even 
more opportunities during her last two years at 
Josephinum Academy. 

Summer Bridge is for our incoming Freshman 

and Transfer students. This week-long program 

takes place at the beginning of August and 

is led by our Admissions team to help foster 

community with our incoming students through 

a series of workshops, social events, and 

creative expression. A favorite activity is writing 

a letter to themselves which is returned to them 

on graduation day. A warm welcome to all of 

our new students!

BRIDGE PROGRAM
SummerSummer
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Revenue

Tuition & Fees		  $312,000

Development	 $2,430,000

Other*				     $22,000

Total			   $2,764,000

Expenses		  $2,906,000

Net				    ($142,000)

*Previously included the PPP funds

OUR COMMUNITY OF SUPPORT

FINANCIALS

HELPING STUDENTS TAKE THEIR 
NEXT STEPS

After spending her career 
as a high school counselor 
and retiring early, Dr. Mary 
O’Reilly-Kehoe decided to 
volunteer at Josephinum 
Academy. On her first 
day, Dr. O looked lost and 
a fellow staff member 
befriended her and made 
sure she knew where she 
was going.

Eighteen years since that fateful day, those same 
friendly relationships are what fuel Dr. O’s love of 
Josephinum Academy. 

"The Jo is a special place given the connections 
with all of the faculty,” she says. “I think everyone 
takes a genuine interest in each one of our students 
and gets to know them and help them. The kids really 
count on that." 

Dr. O works in the counseling office helping 
students plan their futures after high school. From 
college and scholarship applications, to making 
sure seniors know how they will get to their college 
campuses, Dr. O invites students to consider their 
options and expand their beliefs about their own 
potential. "If you decide you can't do something, you 
won't! But if you think you can, you have a much 
better chance," Dr. O says. 

"At The Jo, students have a unique 
opportunity—not just to get a college prep 
curriculum,” she explains, “but to grow and 
become all they can be."

Dr. O is especially excited about the amazing 
things the alumnae do after they graduate from 
Josephinum. She organizes the ‘Go, Stay, Graduate’ 
event—an entreaty inspired by a former student’s 
college prep presentation—where alums from The Jo 
return to answer questions about college life. Dr. O 
loves seeing former students excelling in their new 
environments—especially after walking alongside 
them for their four years at Josephinum Academy—
and she keeps graduates on her radar, proudly 
celebrating them and sharing their updates with 
faculty and staff. 

"We're really fortunate to work with our students 
very closely, and we're fortunate to see how they 
grow over their four years in high school,” she says. 
“They're amazing."

605

$2,718

895
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OUR COMMUNITY OF SUPPORT
Blessed Pauline Circle
Over $150,000		  	
Anonymous Friend of The Jo
Big Shoulders Fund
Anonymous Friend of The Jo

St. Madeline Sophie Barat Circle
$50,000 to $150,000			 

Michael and Cathy Brennan
Garnetta Kramer Charitable Foundation
Helen Brach Foundation
John and Susan Dewan
Mark Morton Memorial Fund
William and Paula McMenamin
Robert R. McCormick Foundation
Tim and Sue Sullivan 
W.P. and H.B. White Foundation

St. Philippine Duchesne Circle
$25,000 to $49,999			 

Erwin and Nancy Aulis
John and Rita Canning
Kent and Liz Dauten
Paul and Mary Finnegan
Fred J. Brunner Foundation
Anonymous Friend of The Jo
Nancy and Dave O'Neill
Martin and Barbara Perry
Molly and Jim Perry
Raskob Foundation for Catholic  
Activities, Inc.
Thomas and Hope Reynolds
Sacre Coeur Fund

1890 Circle
$10,000 to $24,999			 

Mark and Dr. Jill Birringer
Mimi and James Brault
Sandra Cisneros
Cuneo Foundation
Robert and Isabel Curley
Emil J. and Marie D. Kochton Foundation
George and Mary Fitzpatrick
Harbortown Industries, Inc.
Benjamin and Maureen Ivory
Madonna Foundation
Mary V. Duffy Charitable Foundation
Max Goldenberg Foundation
Chris Montenegro McGrath and  
Edward Montenegro
McMaster-Carr Supply Company
Richard McMenamin and  
Patricia Mulvihill
Murray Donor Advised Fund
Laurence and Lauralyn Persson

Sanborn Family Foundation
The DeCresce Family Fund
The Gallagher Family Foundation
The Jacqueline K. Shay Charitable 
Foundation
The Spence Family Foundation
Diane Remien Tymick

President's Circle
$5,000 - $9,999			 

Arboit Charitable Trust
Terry and Peter Broccolo
Amy and Ryan DeVore
Deborah Newhouse Dunham 
Envestnet Asset Management
First Midwest Charitable Foundation
Goldman Sachs Gives
James and Joyce Hart
DeAnne P. Hays
John Drake and Associates (JDA)
Patricia Kelly
Thomas and Margaret Kittle-Kamp
Laura J. Niles Foundation
Lavin Family Foundation
LINK Unlimited
Janet and Alan Lougée
Patti Tuomey and Chris Martin
Mulvihill Family Foundation
William Kehoe and Mary O'Reilly
Michael and Kathryn Paleczny
Patrick A. & Mary B. O'Neil Foundation
Mark and Anita Prince
Mary and Barry Quirke
Saints Faith, Hope & Charity  
Catholic Parish
The Margaret Baker Foundation
The Siragusa Family Foundation
Frank and Joanne Weschler
Wintrust Financial Corporation
Kathryn Campbell Wolf

Director's Circle
$1,000 - $4,999			 

Art and Kate Sawyer Family Fund
Mohammad and Saba Azim
Peter, Jackie and Madeline  
Beale-Del Vecchio
Benjamin and Bettina Van Cleave  
Charitable Foundation
Robert and Elisabeth Bergeron
Mary Black
Theodora Bostick
Tracey and Brian Cascarano
Chemcoaters 

Jennifer Christensen
CliftonLarsonAllen LLP
Mimis & Andrea Cohen
Patricia Colbert
Matthew and Elizabeth Connelly
Thomas and Anita Croghan
Daniel Murphy Scholarship Fund
Peter and Michaela D'Arrigo
Anne and Scott Davis
Digital Insurance
Edwin and Kathyrn Clarke Family 
Foundation
Engel Charitable Giving Account
Fields Automotive Group
Christine Finzer
David Fox
Elizabeth and Raymond Grady
Graebel Relocation Services Worldwide
Amy and Robert Greenebaum
Cecile Hales
Mary Ellen Hennessy
Heather and Patrick Henry
HFS Chicago Scholars
Holy Family Ministries
Doug and Lee Ann Hoover
Maryjo Howard
Celia Hunt
James and Kimberly Norman  
Charitable Fund
Diane McKeever and Eric Jensen
John F. Kofler Charitable Trust
John P. and Margaret M. Loftus  
Scholarship Fund
Candice Johnson
Kathleen L. Morrison Foundation
John and Sheila Kelly
Neil and Joan Kitchie
Peter J. McMenamin and Kaarina 
Koskenalusta
Joyce Kurkowski
Ronald and Julia Levitt
James and Jane Lyman
Joanne Mack
Barbara Mahany
Patricia Maloney
Carl Marinacci
John and Pamela McCambridge
Patrick and Michele McCarthy
Meg Steele and Thomas McDonald
Arthur and Anne McGivern
William McIntosh
Peggy McLean
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Michigan Shores Club Foundation
Mary and Eric Mollman
Robert and Mary Moran
Michael and Kimberly Moran
Donald and Patricia Mrozek
Ernest and Diane Mrozek
Patricia Mulcahy
Jean Mulvihill
Carol Mulvihill
Michael and Eileen Murdock
Norcon.Inc
Thomas and Kathleen O'Brien
Michael and Claire O'Grady
PNC Wealth Management
Polk Bros. Foundation
J. Kevin and Jeanne Poorman
PumpBiz
Lisa and Thomas Raterman
Daniel Real
Richard and Merrilee Redmond
Relativity
Rev. Robert E. McLaughlin Faith 
Foundation
Roger & Susan Van Vuren Family 
Charitable Fund
Runaway Growth Capital Charitable 
Gift Fund
Doug and Stefanie Ryan
Maureen and Dennis Ryan
Kathleen Savard
Paul Schnieder
Maureen Schuberth
Scott Byron & Co.
Timothy and Brenda Sheridan
Maureen and Ronald Sippel
Martha and Michael Smith
Christina and Robert Smolen
Society of the Sacred Heart
Society of the Sisters of Christian 
Charity
Ann Spieth
Tammy and Eric Steele
Liz Sullivan
Sullivan-Peck Family Charitable  
Gift Fund
Kathryn and Jon Talty
The Grady Family Charitable Fund
The Illinois Club for Catholic Women
The Pritzker Traubert Family Foundation
The Valerye McCarthy Charitable 
Foundation
Janet Thomas

Gerald and Ellen Kelly Tierney
VCapital
Wakefield Carbon LLC
Stephen Weiland
Linda Brummer-Welsh and  
Michael Welsh
Philip and Kathryn West
Feng Zhang
Marny Zimmer

Supporters
Up to $999				  

AASHLA
Thomas and Carolel Ahern
Mary Albano
Peggy Alvarez
Mary Amato
Joann Amato
Amazon Smile
Maureen Amos
Swati Anant
Joanne and Ian Anderson
Mary Anderson
Amy and Cushman Andrews
Marilyn Antonik
Jenine Antonucci
Jonathan and Lyn Appelbaum
Patricia Ashley
Sharon and Richard Ashley
Anna Atkinson
Kelley Audrain
Robert and Alice Balon
Frances Barabas
Barat Education Foundation
Ginna Barr
James Beale
Terrence and Mary Belton
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Melissa Bernier
Sr. Mary Bernstein
Kathryn Berry
Linda and Neal Berz
Marianne and Timothy Bestler
Roger and Leona Bigda
Elaine and Thomas Blasgen
Blue Mountain Foundation
James Blum
Body Breath Mind LTD
Boeing Gift Matching Program
Allison Boersma
Mary Jo Bohr
Richard and Nancy Bollig
Paula Bork

Jeanette Borromeo
Stephanie Bradley
Elizabeth Braun
Sheila Brennan
Sue and Carl Brodarick
Marc and Jennifer Bulandr
John and Marjorie Bycraft
Joan and Michael Callahan
Karen Callam
Courtney Carins
Francis and Mary Cavalier
Kathleen May and Charles Cherry
Lawrence and Patricia Cima
Richard Clark
Kevin and Lee Clarkin
Loretto and John Clarkson
Michael Cleavenger
Carolyn and Jeffrey Close
Christine Cole
Jennifer Coleman
Morgan Collier
Patrick Condon
Mary Cooper
Dora and Christino Cortez
James McMenamin and Maureen 
Costello
Dorothy Coyle
Mari and Christopher Craven
Janice Crebbs
Mary Cronin
Clare Curley
Ellen Dalton
Daniel Simon Impact Fund
Carol Davis
Caroline Davis
Dr. Emily Dawson
Sharon and John Defalco
Yaritza DeJesus
Jim Delaney
Stanely Dembouski
Shari Demitrowicz
Jeffrey Demsky
Celeste and Alan Denton
Karri DeSelm
Thomas and Marcia Desmond
Gregory and Julie Dingens
Susan Ditzler
James Doherty
David and Marie Dolan
Mary and Henry Dold
Karen and David Donnan
Joe and Paige Dooley

OUR COMMUNITY OF SUPPORT OUR COMMUNITY OF SUPPORT
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OUR COMMUNITY OF SUPPORT
Daniel and Kathryn Dressel
Ray Drexler
Abigail Dunn
Mike Durante
Patricia Dziedzic
Margaret Ells
Patrick and Molly Eskew
F.J. Proesel Family Fund
Judith Faigen
Elizabeth Faranda
Madeleine Felix
Warren Fellingham
Teresa Ferris
Patricia Ferris
Saundra and Adero Fleming
Mary Ford
Martha Forsyth
Brendan Foster
Tom and Katie Foust
Charles Schrank and Stephanie Foye
Natalie and Gerald Fredrickson
Mary Frenzel
Claire Gadbois
George Craven and Jane Gallery
Michele GalloisGeorge
Marlen Garcia
Gwen Gatz
Kathleen O'Shaughnessy and  
Daniel Geocaris
Mary Geoghegan
Carrie and John Geoghegan
Francine Gianas
Dr. William and Jayne Gilligan
Paula and Ronald Gion
Elizabeth Glass
Laura and Sidney Glenn
Amy Deutsch and Arnold Glickman
Larry and Barbara Goldberg
Thomas and Sally Golden
Elaine Gordon
Thomas and Susan Gordon
Judi Goshen
Mark Grant
Katie Green
Valerie and Mark Grondy
James and Maria Grutsch
David and Lisa Gustman
Edward and Mary Kay Haben
Ian Haisley
Renee Hall
Dr. Rich and Leslie Hallett
Todd Hansen

Nyla and Richard Hartzel
James and Marianne Hayes
Thomas Hayes
Carole Hayes
Kathryn and James Healy
Catherine Heaney
J. Michael and Barbara Heaton
Joyce Heneghan
Lisa and Craig Herold
Dorothea Hickey
Susan and Thomas Hinkamp
Michael Hogan
Sheila Holbrook
Audrey Holman
Colette Holt
Larry and Linda Hopkins
Nancy Hornak
Kelly and Robert Horne
Alice and John Huff
Rita Gutekanst and David Huizenga
Sally and Kyle Hunneke
Marvin Huston
Insperity
Anna Janczy
Judith Janowiak
Marco Jarava
Wayne and Sara Jenner
Amy and David Jennings
Miriam Johnson
Jim Kallas
Alison Katon
Fr. Stephen Katsouros, S.J.
Nancy Lou and William Kelly
Pamela and Mark Kendall
Anne Kennedy
Megan Kennedy-Farrell
Richard Kent
Bruce and Beth Kerr
Dr. Marjorie Miller Kihn
King Solutions Coke
Alexander Kintner
Michael Kirchberg
Richard and Bridgett Kirkendall
Klein & Hoffman
Arlene and Michael Knudtson
Andy Kohl
Vincent and Patricia Kolber
Antoinette Kulyk
Mary Ann Labuhn
Dr. Catherine Lacey
Katherine Laggos
Juliette Lane

Julie Lardenoit
Arthur Lauer
Datu Ramel and Robin Lavender
Law Offices of Mirella Capellupo Siwik
Kelly and John Lawrence
Paige LeCour
Laura Lee
Anita Lendway
Kandace Lenti
James and Sharon Lentino
Sandra Lenzen
Michael and Charlotte Leonard
Philip Loftus
Nancy Lorenz
Ann Lousin
Larry and Claudia Lubin
Bridget Luby
Patrick Lyons
Lynn Manilow
Mara and John O'Brien Family  
Charitable Gift Fund
Deborah and Steven Marak
Clement Martin
Grace Martinsen
Barbara McCauley
Corinne and William McClintic
Dana McDermott
Maureen McGinnis
Mary Beth and Gerald McGivern
Daniel and Susan McGowan
Ingrid and Michael McGuire
Carly Rose McGuire
Peter A. McMenamin
Joe and Lynn McMenamin
Peter McNulty
Kerrigan McNulty
Yaneth Medina
Donna Mejia
Rosaria Mennella
Tracie and Dan Michalek
Diana Miller
Ines Milne
Candace Mirza
Barbara Missimer
Larissa and Jens Mommsen
Teresa Moran
T. Mullarkey
Margaret Munaretto
Beth Murphy
Kevin and Margaret Murphy
Thomas and Sandra Murphy
Chris Murphy

OUR COMMUNITY OF SUPPORT
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Meghan Murphy
Anne Nagle
Network For Good
Leanne and John Neurauter
Anthony and Marianne Nichols
Bud and Peggy Nichols
Jim and Linda Nichols
Barbara Nihill
Wini Nimrod
Nimrod Realty Group
Colleen and Bradley Niswonger
Monique Norington-Joseph
Joanne and Walter Nowak
John and Janet O'Brien
William and Mary Sue O'Connor
Mary Jo O'Gara
Sheila and Matthew O'Halloran-Bower
Anna O'Meara
Gerard and Marylou O'Toole
Kathleen O'Connor
Mary and Francis Oelerich
Michael Oelhafen
David and Jeanmarie Olson
Melinda Organ
Barry and Emily Owen
Brian Owen
Katherine Pappas
Mary Pat and Dr. Milan Pastuovic
Kimberley Pavlock
George and Mary Pearce
Daniel and Melanie Peterson
Maureen O'Brien and Barry Peterson
Lisa Pilcher
Elizabeth and Richard Pilcher
Eleticia Pizarro
John and Eileen Pope
Anne and Jordan Prager
Guadalupe Preston
Barbara Prince
Maureen and Gregory Prindeville
Maureen Curley and Alexander Putt
Patrick and Cynthia Quinn
Siham Rashid
Barbara Reidy
Religious of the Sacred Heart of  
Napolean Street
Religious of the Sacred Heart, MA
Timothy and Kathleen Reuland
Mary Reynolds
Mary LaPorte and Charles Rial
Dr. Mary Beth and Jeffrey Richmond
Anthony and Mary Rini

Kathleen and William Riordan
Steven Roberts
Donald Rogan
Sarah and Bill Ross
Cynthia Rudolph
Margaret and Daniel Ruscitti
Helen Bruns Ryan
David and Kelly Ryan
Sandra Ryan
Dennis and Bonnie Sansone
Dom and Helen Savaiano
Kathleen Sawyer
Augusta Carr Scarbrough
Susan Schaffrath
Bonnie and Wayne Schell
Herbert and Jennifer Schlesak
Alison and Stephen Schlickman
Dr. Hilary and Clarence Schnadt
Kristin Schrepferman
Audrey and August Sciortino
Diane Serzen
Joan Sextro
Randall Shaffer
Neal and Kate Shapiro
Jeanne Sheppard
Leo and Olive Sheridan
R. Matthew and Jacqueline Simon
Janet Sisler
Sisters of Notre Dame De Namur  
Resident Trust Fund
Andrew and Mary Louise Skalkos
Mary Slocum
Karen and James Socke
Laura Sorenson
Rachalle and Ernest Spears
Maureen Spriggs
Jane Steinfels
Susan and Daniel Sullivan
Peter and Michele Sullivan
Sullivan and Taylor Foundation
Mary and Marc Sussman
Helena and David Swanson
Susan Swaringen
Panagiota Swatosh
Sandra Taggart
Maria Simon and John Taylor
The Juan and Martha Galan Charitable 
Fund at The Miami Foundation
The Townhome Association of College Hill
James Thomas
Stacie Thompson
Susan and Martin Tierney

Rosemary Tirio
Teresa Toro
Lillian Torres
Bernadette and Tom Tramm
Steven Trybus
Patrice Tuohy
Teresa Tuohy
Mary Tymick
Shane Ulrich
Michael Monticello and Karin Ulstrup
Jeffrey and Kim Urban
Hamid Vaghefian
Tasha and Christopher Vallace
Elizabeth Vanhorn
Phillip and Stephanie Van Winkle
Delia Vazquez
Christine and Patrick Veech
Barbara Vender
Desirée Pepper-Venzant and Kenneth 
Venzant
Charles Brown and Mary Vogt
Brian Wagner
Jeanne and Matthew Wakenight
Sarah Hoban and Mitchell Walker
Julie Walker
Jeanette Walls
Thomas McMenamin and Dr.  
Catherine Walshe
Roger and Sheila Ward
Dr. Anna Waring
William Warner
Shirley Waterloo
Mary Whiston
David Xelowskiortlieb
Nancy and William Yurek
Thomas Zentarski
Derry Zurlinden

OUR COMMUNITY OF SUPPORT

We are grateful for your contributions 
and wish to properly acknowledge 
your generosity. Please contact Carly 
McGuire, Director of Development, if 
your listing needs updating. 
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OUR COMMUNITY OF SUPPORT

Benjamin Ivory

Chair

Sue Sullivan

Vice-Chair

David O’Neill

Treasurer

Mary Frohlich, RSCJ

Secretary

Richard McMenamin

President

Directors

Arthur Acevedo

Susan Barrett

Jackie Beale-DelVecchio

Peter Beale-DelVecchio

Jill Birringer

Cathy Brennan

Terry Broccolo

Jennifer Christensen

Matt Connelly

Mary DeCresce

Amy DeVore

Jan Dunn, RSCJ

Sr. Mary Clement Eiden, SCC

Lee Ann Hoover

Fr. Stephen Katsouros, SJ

Janet Lougée

Chris Montenegro McGrath

Nancy Remy O’Neill

Desirée Pepper-Venzant

Maureen Sippel

Meg Steele

Jane Steinfels

Diane Remien Tymick

2021-2022 Josephinum Academy of the Sacred Heart Board of Directors
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